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Council Snippet

March 2008

· The contract for the upgrade of the CBD is on track to be completed by the specified time of  June 2009.  At the time of writing  these Snippets (end Feb) 30% of the contract is complete with the sewer renewal 2 - 3 weeks off being finished.  Council appreciates that this work is disruptive to retailers and the public and thanks everyone for their tolerance.
· Council staff have started landscaping the open space adjacent to the clock tower and across the road next to the BNZ.  This work will compliment the improvements to the CBD and include plantings, seating and lighting.
· A contract has been let for the renewal of sewer mains in Kent and Garrison Streets.  Kent Street will be completed first followed by Garrison.  
· Council is currently working on its 2009-19  Long Term Council Community Plan.   The Plan is Council’s key  planning document and its purpose is to enhance transparency and accountability to the community.  It will be available for public comment in April.  
· Owners of stock in rural Carterton are reminded that Council has guidelines relating to the movement of stock on Council roads.  These guidelines have been developed to ensure the safety of all road users, prevent Council’s roads from being used as stock races and to protect the surface of roads from being damaged.   Stock owners who use Council’s roads to move stock are encouraged to adhere to these guidelines.  Copies are available on Council’s website, from the Council office or by phoning  06 379 4030.
· Water restrictions have not been needed this summer.  This is as a result of Council fixing leaks and residents conscientious use of water.    Council congratulates residents on this achievement.

· Council received at its meeting in February, Audit New Zealand’s Management Report on the financial audit to 30 June 2008.  Council was very pleased with the outcome as it showed that Audit NZ has no major issues which require addressing.  Consequently an  unqualified audit opinion was issued.   The Annual Report is available on Council’s website for interested people. 
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